
From: Albert B. Frowiss, Sr.
To: DOL Energy Advisory Board Information
Subject: IH CREDENTIALS
Date: Thursday, November 16, 2023 10:50:08 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Department of Labor. Do
not click (select) links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender
and know the content is safe. Report suspicious emails through the "Report
Phishing" button on your email toolbar.

Yesterday you were talking about the IH reports and how
they would ‘use their industry work experience in doing
their job.’  
 
Over the 16 years I have been doing advocacy work as an
A/R, I  have read the CV’s or bios on some IH people used
by DOL and found very few have ever had a relevant job
and their only credentials were educational.  My own
background for decades before doing this was in the
electronics instrumentation industry as a high tech
entrepreneur and visiting thousands clients in all the basic
industries, metals, plastics, fibers, petrochem, aerospace,
et al, so I have substantive knowledge of toxins in the
workplace.
 
It might be within the scope of your work to suggest that
DOL better screen the IH’s they contract with.
 
Albert B. Frowiss Sr. 
Independent Claims Advocate, EEOICPA
P.O. Box 909
Rancho Santa Fe, CA 92067-0909
858.756.1494 phone and fax
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